
   
     

   
 

             
             

             
              

              
 

          
             
                

   
               

           
              

             
   

             
      

             
   

             
               

 

              
       

 

     
               
           

 
   

                
        

        
                

             
  

Hillsborough County, Florida 
Plan for Opening Short-term Rentals 

May 19, 2020 

Hillsborough County recognizes the importance of keeping residents and visitors safe. To safely 
facilitate short-term vacation rental reservations in the County, the following plan will be 
implemented to take reservations, and safely operate and maintain vacation rental properties. This 
plan will be reviewed routinely and updated as necessary. These guidelines, together with applicable 
standards set by the CDC endeavor to establish best practice to ensure guest safety. 

Vacation Rental Reservations from Areas Identified by Executive Order 
Vacation rental reservations, from areas identified by Governor DeSantis as high risk, through 
Executive Orders, must be for periods longer than the quarantine period established in that Order. 

Guest Safety/Health 
 CDC Resources must be provided to any guest while staying on the property. These 

resources are available in multiple languages on the CDC website. 
 Employees or contractors working in short-term rentals will be provided CDC related safety 

guidance to avoid the transmission of the virus and provide further protection for 
employees and guests. 

 Lodging providers should share written CDC Sanitation Guidance and Resources to any 
guest while staying in their units. 

 Minimize direct guest contact with property owners or managers through remote check-in 
and check-out procedures. 

 Property owners and managers should provide COVID-19 guidance of any local restrictions 
that are in place during the guest’s stay including closures, curfews and other related local 
information. 

 CDC Animal Guidance must be provided to guests traveling with pets and service/assistance 
animals if the property is pet friendly. 

Staffing Standards and Guidelines 
Vacation Rental Management Companies and Owners shall strive at all times to adhere to the 
following guidelines and to the CDC Guidelines for Employers and Businesses. 

Social Distancing 
 Encourage associates to maintain a safe distance (at least 6 feet) and not to gather 

in groups of larger than 10 people. 
 Stagger arrival times to prevent congregating 
 Limit access to break areas and look for areas where staff can spread out for 

breaks. Allow staff to eat their meals in their assigned areas, where possible. 
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